Sunday 19th April 2020

Dear Parents / Carers

I hope you are all keeping safe and well at this time. I wrote to all parents two weeks ago, at the start of the Easter holiday period - I am sure it was a very different holiday from what any of us had imagined a few months ago. However I thought it was appropriate, at the start of the new term, to contact and update you further. We have no more knowledge than anyone else of the likely extent of the current procedures. Although the school building will remain closed to pupils until further notice, the online learning will recommence from tomorrow (Monday 20th April). 
In my last letter, I encouraged all parents to take the opportunity to check on their child’s engagement with the online learning. As we now move into a new term, where this will continue to be the main vehicle for learning and teaching for some time yet, it is vital that we are working together to ensure all pupils are involved and progressing with their learning. We will monitor pupil engagement and responses at this end but please work with them at your end to ensure they do not fall behind.
S1, S2 and S3 will continue to progress in similar ways to those already adopted, making use of Google Classroom and/or Show My Homework. Teachers will continue to direct pupils towards appropriate work and pupils know how and where to access this information.

Our S4 and S5 pupils also need to be looking ahead towards next session’s subjects. Initially they should continue to consolidate the learning from this session, as they were prior to Easter. If the exams had taken place, the revision and study for these would have ensured they were commencing the new session with a sound grasp on these topics. However, over the next two weeks we will be setting up new Google classrooms, taking into account the young people’s option choices. This will facilitate the new learning required. Normally this focus would commence in June after the SQA exam diet but we aim to move forward with this much sooner, which will allow time later for further consolidation. 

All of this is a new way of learning for both pupils and staff (and parents!) and it is important we support each other through good commitment and good communication.
Let us also not lose sight of some of the good things coming out of these times. I have seen some great examples of pupil work, some of which we have shown on Twitter; I have seen staff and pupils going the extra mile, whether it has been providing a safe environment for the children of Key Workers to allow them to continue to provide their service; supplying face visors to frontline staff who had none; looking out for neighbours and vulnerable people and offering them help; and not least, the real sense of a caring and supportive parent body. 
As I indicated previously, I have now postponed my retirement for the present and look forward to continuing to lead and support this incredible school community for a few months more during this difficult period. If you require to contact me, it is probably best to email at schoolmail@barrhead.e-renfrew.sch.uk.
Stay healthy – stay safe
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Andy Sinclair

